Needful Provision, Inc. (NPI)                                     Tel.  918-868-5710

P.O. Box 1595                                                               Fax   918-868-5709

Tahlequah, OK 74465  USA

07 October 2003

Microsoft Corporation                                                    CTLC  GRANT  APPLICATION

Community Affairs                                                            (Unlimited Potential Process)

One Microsoft Way

Redmond, WA 98052

Dear Sir or Madam:

      This letter is to request $930,000 for four CTLC projects by Needful Provision, Inc. (NPI), a 501(c)(3) charity based in Oklahoma.  NPI was founded on 12 June 1995, and is engaged in the research, development, demonstration, and teaching of innovative self-help, self-sufficiency technologies designed to assist the poor, worldwide, without any discrimination.  You can see a basic description of NPI’s projects on our website: www. needfulprovision.org ---and on the attached profile for NPI. Our 501(c)(3) approval letter is attached, and may be confirmed on GuideStar’s website: www.guidestar.org.   A 5-person Board, and a staff of volunteers direct NPI.  Operations are global, and NPI has joint projects with a number of other charities, universities, and others. Your point of contact is NPI’s President, David A. Nuttle, at the above address and telephone number.

      The requested grant funds will be used to construct, equip, and operate four CTLCs

(Community-Based Technology and Learning Centers), one each for the U.S., Mexico, Russia, and Kenya.  Each CTLC will demonstrate “zero net-energy” construction, use of alternative energy technologies, barter trade, plus reliable computer equipment, assorted peripherals, and connectivity.  No fees/ low-fees will be charged, and a skilled volunteer staff will provide a relevant curriculum based on local demand.  The environment will be informal and welcoming, with local leaders making visits to motivate local participants.

Each CTLC will have a special focus.  The U.S. center will emphasize microenterprise development in an impoverished rural area of Oklahoma. In Mexico, the center will focus on environmental protection and organic farming in a poor rural area badly polluted by excessive and improper use of agricultural chemicals.  For Russia, the emphasis will be on teaching homeland security techniques for St. Petersburg and surrounding rural areas.

In Kenya, the focus will be on use of barter trade to help poor rural populations acquire items needed for health and self-sufficiency.  (Each CTLC will be a unique model that may be replicated in many other parts of the world.)  

      NPI’s recent annual budgets have ranged from $400,000 to $1.1 million, but this does not include the budgets for the social enterprises that NPI sponsors to provide royalty from licensing of owned technologies.  Most of NPI’s income is royalty, supplemented by individual, corporate, and foundation donations/ grants.  NPI’s 63 proprietary, unique technologies were developed with grant funding from USDOE, USDA, Natl. Science Foundation, the NC Biotechnology Center, and others.  Some federal grant funding is also being provided for NPI’s social enterprises such as Preparedness Systems Intl. (PSI), a major homeland security effort for the U.S.  
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      The project budget, for subject effort, is attached as Exhibit A.  NPI is providing more than an equal match, for the requested $930,000.  This match is in the form of NPI’s new technologies owned, donated by the inventor, David A. Nuttle (NPI’s founder and current President).  Given the many anticipated benefits, for four countries, the grant requested is well justified.  The primary CTLC benefits are giving people potential by eliminating technology illiteracy and providing training on the self-help, self-sufficiency technologies that poor populations need to end their conditions of poverty -----while improving health and productivity.

      Project evaluation will be accomplished by means of documenting actual results such as numbers of people trained by subject as well as an analysis of the benefits achieved by such education.  In the area of microenterprise training, we look for number of jobs that were created along with documented improvement of income.  For “zero net-energy” home construction, the evaluation factor is the numbers of families that actually improve their housing along with an estimate of total energy saved.  The training in organic food

production, and environmental protection, will be evaluated by keeping records on the

health improvements for local populations.  In the case of homeland security training, we

will evaluate the local populations improved abilities to survive and recover from natural disasters and terrorist-caused disasters.  Training benefits of barter trade are determined

based on the improved and documented ability of the poor to trade for items needed to improve health and self-sufficiency.  Each CTLC will provide direct training in the said subjects and others as appropriate for each local area.  In addition, distance-learning techniques shall be used to make training available to larger numbers of people.  A final project evaluation will be based on replication feasibility and cost to benefit ratio.

      NPI’s Board members include:  1) David A. Nuttle, inventor of NPI’s 63 innovative technologies;  2) Eugene D. Klonglan, Ph.D., specialist in agriculture and wildlife;   3) Karen M. Lees, expert in adult and special education related to community development;

4) Charles A. Gourd, Ph.D., specialist in entrepreneurial training and technology transfer; and  5) Juliet Colyer, DPM, expert in charities management.  The volunteer staff includes Nuttle, Gourd, and Lees, as well as Wendee Hill who directs NPI’s Latin Division based in Mexico.  Prof. O.V. Yanush, who is also affiliated with the St. Petersburg State Technological University, directs Russian operations.  The Kenyan effort is under the

direction of Rev. Reuben Keya Lubanga, a native Kenyan experienced in the operation of charities in Kenya.  (NPI has several dozens volunteers who assist the staff as needed.)

      The Form 990 for 2002, for NPI, is attached and represents numbers from a recent audit as confirmed by the Attorney General for New Mexico (and reported to GuideStar).

These numbers do not include NPI’s social enterprises that are each operated as separate, “spin-off” for-profit operations.  As an example, NPI’s Russian project is operated as the Self-Sufficiency Village, Inc. (SSV) project, and has a budget of US $140 million. Your careful consideration and approval of NPI’s grant request will be appreciated. Thank you.

Sincerely,

David A. Nuttle, President

